The Pennsylvania USAG board held a zoom meeting on October 14th.
State Chairperson Donna Guenther called the meeting to order.
Board Members present:  Donna Guenther, Kevin Pope, Lynn Ross, Bridgette Hild, Sandy Greiner, Melanie Sheriff, Barb Cutillio, Jane Carusso, Heather Kikel, Janelle Kelly, Jocelyn Olmezer, Kim Silloway and Marcy Blitz.

Board members absent: Mike Vanim
1. The hosts for the post season competitions are as follows:
March 12th-14th:  Level 7 States at Xquisite
March 19th-21st:  Level 8 States at Prestige
March 26th-28th:  Level 9/10 States at Parkettes
April 9th-11th:       Level 6 States at Girls Co-Op
April 16th-18th:     Level 5 States at KMC
April 30th-May 2nd:  Xcel States at Centre Elite
May 7th-9th:           Level 4 States at the Erie Convention Center
May 14th-16th:       Level 3 States at the Miller Center (Dynamats)
2.  In the near future USAG will start to issue sanctions for virtual competitions.  They will also be issuing a “playbook” for how to host this type of competition.
3. The PA USAG board will be meeting again in January to decide if Pennsylvania 2021 state meets will be virtual, traditional or a mix of both.  
4.  It was proposed that state meet hosts will receive 100% of the money made on states t-shirts instead of the usual 50/50 split with the PA-USAG for the 2021 post season only.  The maximum cost of the shirt is $20.00.  The vote was unanimous.  Passed.
5. It was proposed that in the event a state meet must be canceled or if an individual chooses not to attend a state meet during the 2020-2021 season, clubs and/ or individuals will receive a 100% refund. The vote was unanimous.  Passed.

6. It was proposed that Pennsylvania allow virtual competitions for qualifying scores to states.    The vote was unanimous.  Passed.  **Note** The virtual meet must be live with a recorded backup using the Flip10 video system. 
7. Due to current circumstances gymnasts may use a score from the 2019-2020 season to qualify to states at the same level during the 2020-2021 season.
While there are many unknowns with the upcoming season it should be noted that USAG is moving forward with the assumption that there will be a full season ahead for us, up to and including nationals.  That being said, everyone needs to make decisions based on what you believe to be in the best interest of your program, staff and most importantly your athletes.  
As always if you have any suggestions, complaints or compliments about anything relating to gymnastics in Pennsylvania please put them in writing and submit them to State Chairperson Donna Guenther at Pausag155@gmail.com.
Meeting was adjourned by Donna Guenther.
Respectfully submitted,

Kevin Pope

PA-USAG Secretary 
